
SELA, JAKE AND LISA

Park sides 



(MORE)

SCENE 1: SELA AND JACK

***************************************

EXT. PARK - NIGHT 

JAKE
What the hell do you think you’re 
doing?

SELA
(feigning confusion)

I was walking in the park. What 
does it look like I am doing?

JAKE
No, you are stalking me. 

Sela offers an exaggerated smile.

SELA
You are giving yourself way too 
much credit.  I am in town for a 
job interview. I had no idea you 
were even here.

JAKE
You’re lying. I don’t know what’s 
with your strange obsession of 
following me, but its gotta stop. I 
am on the verge of marrying a real 
person. Someone who is not made of 
games. 

SELA
On the verge of marriage huh? Well 
that doesn’t mean a whole hill of 
beans anyway. We all know how one 
never really makes it to the altar 
with you.

JAKE
You and I didn’t make it to the 
Altar because by the grace of GOD, 
the true you was exposed.

SELA
I told one lie Jake. Do you think 
my replacement is squeaky clean? We  
all have baggage. We are human. 
Just admit that you weren’t really 
looking for marriage in the first 
place. 

(MORE)



SELA (CONT’D)

2.

Talk about sick obsessions, the 
game of matrimony is some fetish 
you have for leading me on.

JAKE
(matter of fact)

I would tell you to stick around 
for the festivities so you can see 
for yourself. But I don’t want you 
within miles of our wedding. And If 
I smell a touch of your scent in 
the air on my big day, you will 
regret it in ways you can’t 
imagine.

SELA
Is that a threat?

JAKE
What does it sound like?

**************************’

Scene 2 Sela and Monica 

INT. SELA AND LISA 

LISA
Listen my fiancee is too kind to 
give it to you straight with no 
chaser, but let me take the lead. 
You need to stay the fuck away from 
us.

SELA
(impressed)

AHH, there is a little bite in my 
ex’s new throw away piece. I like 
it. However you are very 
delusional. Jake just threatened 
me. You obviously don’t know who is 
is as you paint him as too kind.

LISA
I know exactly who he is and who 
you are as well. 

SELA
Oh... who am I?

SELA (CONT’D)

2.



3.

LISA
The disgruntled piece of trash that 
for some reason can’t get a grip on 
reality.

SELA
You’re the one that is going to be 
having a reality check soon when he 
dumps your ass. Maybe you’ll be 
lucky enough to make it to the 
steeple, but I am sure everything 
will implode before the honeymoon.

LISA
If you think so little of him, why 
are you sticking around like gum on 
the bottom of a shoe? Just get the 
hell on.

SELA
I’m walking in the park.

LISA
You’re a walking lie. And I am 
warning you..

SELA
Oh threat number 2? I see he’s got 
you trained.

3.


